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December Birthdays:   12/3-Claire Essig                  ENJOY YOUR  BIRTHDAY !!!!! 
 

 
  Programs for December 
December  3rd  – Mayor’s Breakfast at 7am   No lunch meeting     Board meeting at 1pm at Kemble Church 
December 10th – Joe Jones, Superintendent of Woodbury Schools is the speaker 
December 17th  – Evening Meeting celebrating the Holidays at 6:30pm   dinner @$25.00 
December 24th  – No meeting    Enjoy the holiday season with family and friends  
December 31st – No Meeting     Enjoy celebrating New Year’s Eve 
 
 
The Terrific Kids schedule for December is as follows: 
 Thursday, December 10th at 8:45AM – West End School 
 Tuesday, December 15th at  9:00AM – Evergreen School 
 Tuesday, December 15th at  2:PM – Walnut Street School 
    Thursday, December 19th at 8:25AM – Woodbury Heights School 
             Any member who wants to attend on these dates is welcome. 
 
 
Claire reported that she and Connie, Betty, George and Joan took our St John of God class bowling at the 
Brunswick Zone in Deptford on November 6th and November 20th. Everyone had a good time. 
 
Chip MacDonald, Chairman of our Poinsettia Committee, says the pick-up dates at Morris Graphics are 
Thursday, December 3rd and Thursday, December 10th. Thank you for your support. 
 
Santa will visit the Child Development Center on Wednesday, December 16th at 10:00AM. Kathleen says 
that Sheriff  Morina will send Santa. All Kiwanians are invited to come. We will be giving out books to all of 
the children.  
 
We celebrated our 92nd Charter Night on November 5th at Charlie Brown’s. Newt Weiss was honored by 
our club by giving him the Hixson Award. He has been in Kiwanis 55 years including West Deptford and 
Paulsboro clubs before joining Greater Woodbury. Jane Moffett celebrated 25 years in Kiwanis also. 
 
Jim, Betty, Connie and George went to Tavistock Country Club on November 24th to celebrate Governor 
Gordon Meth’s visit to Div 2. He updated his plans for having a Kiwanis billboard for South Jersey and a 
point system for distinguished clubs in New Jersey. 
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Greater Woodbury Kiwanis Officers and Board of Trustees for 2015-2016     
        2 year term   1 year term 
President:  Jim Meehan   Connie Wagoner  Ed Barry 
President Elect: George Wagoner  Carol Stahler   Claire Essig   
Secretary:  Betty Limanni   Joan Van Note  Howard Ballinger  
Treasurer:  Rich Stahler  
 
 
Gloria Goode and Joan Clark who are on the Board of Directors at the Woodbury Child Development 
Center spoke at our club meeting on November 12th. They updated us on the programs and finances of their 
group. Tiffany Love is the new director. The child membership is stable. The after-school program is 
growing. Both Gloria and Joan expressed interest in joining Woodbury's Kiwanis Club. The two groups 
have had a long-standing relationship (about 30 years). Since our motto is "Serving the Children and the 
World" and the center has more than 100 children, we are to copy N.J. "Perfect Together." 
 
 
On Thursday, November 19th Mary Carter discussed Main Street WOODBURY. It is involved in many 
Woodbury activities including those in October: Annual Golf Outing including prizes, giveaways, silent 
auction, raffles and dinner; Trick or Treat on Broad Street; and Ghost Tours walking through historic 
Woodbury. In September the lunch munch is held twice on Broad Street with live music, delicious food, 
vendors and local merchant lunch specials. In May the White Table Gala will be held on Saturday, May 7th 
starting at 6pm. More information concerning Main Street may be found on info@mainsteetwoodbury.org, 
mainstreetwoodbury.org, or call 856-845-8655.  We thank Mary for speaking to us. 
 
  
The Mayor’s Breakfast is at 7am at Auletto’s December 3rd. All members are invited to attend. @ $20.00. 

          
 Kiwanis International News  

*The World Health Organization confirms that Cambodia has eliminated maternal and neonatal tetanus. 
You may learn more about this at TheEliminateProject.org.  
*KI has opened clubs in Malta and Fiji, increasing the number of Kiwanis countries and geographical areas 
to 85. Learn more about this on Kiwanis.org2015nations.  
*Join us in welcoming Saudi Arabia, China, Ecuador and Hungary to Key Club International. 
 
 
      HAPPY HOLIDAYS 
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